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Issue 4434, March 2017 
 

Next club meeting: March 27th, 2017, 7:00 pm, Buffalo West Restaurant, 7101 Camp 
Bowie Blvd  
 
Presidents Corner: by James Meadows  
 
Mission Accomplished! The 2017 SAE event at 
Thunderbird Field has come and gone.   It was a chore, 
and I want to express my thanks to all the Thunderbirds. 
About 60% of the club’s membership was actively 
involved in this event, accomplishing a variety of tasks, 
from air boss, parking, food preparation, security, crash 
recovery, cleanup and even a few members acted as pilots 
for some teams. A Truly remarkable job, by all!  
  
Daylight savings time is here, so please get out to the field 
after work and do some flying!  As a reminder it also 
means that Thursday afternoons, primarily from about 

4:00 or so until dark that flight training is operating at 
the field!  It’s a great way for anyone considering the 
hobby to give it a try, and for new pilots to get a little 
extra assistance. 
    
The Web page has been updated with new photos so 
check it out www.fwthunderbirds.org.  A Big Thank You 
to our webmasters Ken Knotts, Bill Lake, and the Forum 
Manager Gary Rife. Remember to join us for the monthly 
club meeting at Buffalo West next week! 
Happy flying! 

Vice Presidents Corner: by Gary Cummings 

The 2017 SAE competition was a great event, well planned, 
well organized, and well supported by our members. It was 
a lot of fun and hard work, but well worth the effort. 
Thanks for all the great attitudes and efforts, 
Thunderbirds! 
  
At our last meeting we had a brief discussion on 
Exponential Control Effects and how it could help pilots. 

Hope it was helpful. If our members would like more of 
these types of presentations about RC flying and building 
topics please let the officers know what areas you would 
like explained and or discussed. 
Additionally, if a member would be interested in 
conducting a brief presentation let me know. Thanks to all. 

 
February Meeting Minutes: by Bill Lake 
 

James Meadows – President: presided and opened the 
meeting about fifteen minutes late due to technical 
difficulties associated with the interface between the 
laptop and flat screen displays. 

·  Travis Berry remains in ICU, is reported to be 
improving, no longer on a respirator, but is still not 
being allowed to have visitors. 

·  The club needs CDs and event managers.  James 
studied for two hours and passed the test.   

 
Dates to remember: 

·  SAE is 9-12 March 
·  Senior Pattern is April 27 and is Ken Knotts is the CD. 
·  Warbirds is May 13 headed up by Ed Kettler. 
·  Old Farts is scheduled for June  
·  Independence Day events on July 4th  
·  Club Christmas Party is scheduled on December 9th. 
·  Summer Float Fly August 5, led by Woody Lake. 
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Gary Cummings gave a brief tutorial review on 
Exponentials and Dual Rates.   
 
Show & Tell: 
 

·  Woody Lake displayed his PBY Catalina Float Plane 
made by Dynam.  It has a 57” wingspan, uses a 2200 
mA source to power twin engines.  Woody is graciously 
donating it as a raffle prize at the Summer Float Fly on 
August 5th.   The event has received its official 
sanctions. 

 
 

·  James Meadows displayed his FW19 from Park Zone 
with a 480 brush motor.  
 

·  Ed Furche brought his T-28 that he successfully pieced 
together from multiple survivors. 
 

·  Ken Knotts talked about the Eagle A3 Gyro with self-
correcting features and Fail Safe recovery mode. 
 

·  Tom Blakeney showed off a Motion RC FreeWing 
90mm T-45 Goshawk  Super Scale that yields a three 
minute flight on a 5000 mA3C battery 

 
 

·  Tom also showed his Mig 21 Fishbed (Free Wing) 
90mm scale on which he air brushed a thin black layer 
over the silver coated foam airframe. 

 
 

·  Steve Ehlers presented an unfinished kit project that he 
offered free to any interested member. 

·  Grant Schroeder demonstrated his Horizon Hobby 
FPV mini quadcopter which he skillfully maneuvered 
around the crowded room.  It is 8 ch. Bind & Fly, 
200mA, and flies approximately 2 to 2 ½ minutes at full 
throttle. 
 
Bill Lake - Secretary:  Previous meeting minutes 
reading was deferred by a motion and seconded.   

·  John Bruce was introduced; the passing of John 
Matkovicik was mentioned;  

·   detailed briefing on a member’s recent propeller and 
hand interaction mishap was briefed with a hard lesson 
learned about not adhering to established safety 
precautions;  

·  encouraged a visit to the club’s webpage which Ken 
Knotts has updated; reminded the members to set their 
clocks forward on Saturday night, March 11 in the 
midst of SAE;   

·  field maintenance is starting back up on Friday 
mornings from 0800 until approximately 1030 (no 
flying), and Thursday afternoon training days will 
resume on March 16. 
 
Chris Berardi  – Treasurer:  briefed current 
membership count and financial stat for the club, 
airfield table tops and benches have been replaced, 
badges will be mailed out next week, and the Christmas 
Party site reservation has been paid. 
 
Mel Wells – Safety:   briefed the AMA Model 
Aeronautics National Model Aircraft Safety Codes.  
James Meadows described an incident he had in his 
garage when he bending down to pick up one airplane 
and encountered the propeller of another airplane, 
striking him in the forehead.  The outcome could have 
been much worse.   
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James Meadows briefed the following Old Business: 
·  The helipad and pilot box and shed shelving projects 

are in work; event signs and feather flags are being 
completed; the road repair team was out and filled the 
potholes coming in to the airfield  

·  We need a CD for the Winter Float Fly; the annual 
COE inspection is coming up; the airfield improvement 
list was reviewed. 
 
Steve Ehlers summarized the results of the Toys for 
Tots fund raiser which brought in 76 toys, five pairs of 
mittens and $175.00. 

 
Tom Blakeney and Gerry Stanford gave SAE updates 
which are not repeated here since this communication 
will be out after SAE concludes. Thank you Tom and 
Gerry for all the hard work necessary to plan and 
execute this complex event. 
The raffle was conducted and some members went 
home with some fine prizes. 
 

 
Secretary Comments for March 2017 newsletter: by Bill Lake 
 

A HUGE thank you goes out to everyone who supported 
the SAE event this month.  Months of effort went into 
the planning, coordination, and execution.  It could not 
have been successful without the assistance of each and 
every of one of our sixty-plus volunteers.  Special 
recognition goes to Tom Blakeney and Gerry Stanford 
who did monumental work behind the scenes to put this 
event on. 
 
We should all be appreciative of the members who gave 
their time and energy to removing and replacing all of 
the picnic table tops and benches.  Please care for them 
as if they were your own.  Avoid drilling, soldering, 
nailing, sawing, gluing and hammering type activities 
that might damage the surfaces.  A wipe down like you 
do your airplane after use would be considerate and 
appreciated. 
 
Thanks also to the team of individuals who came out and 
helped to excavate and fill the numerous potholes 
leading into the airfield.   Their efforts will help drivers 
avoid having to do pylon turns through the mine field of 
potholes and protects our vehicle suspensions and 
precious cargoes. 
 

Thanks to the maintenance team members who weekly 
cut the grass, edge, remove debris off pavements, police 
up loose trash, roll the grass strip areas, and empty the 
trash and battery buckets on our behalf.  
 
Several observations at the airfield bear reminding: 

·  All flying must be conducted IAW the parameters noted 
below. 

·  Takeoffs and landing are to be (planned) conducted 
using the paved runway or the grass runway in a north-
south direction. 

·  Pilots must display their current AMA credentials on the 
board when flying. 

·  No engine runs inside the marked lines, particularly in 
the covered pavilion area. 

·  Owner identification is required on aircraft, per FAA 
rules.    

·  Do you know where the First Aid supplies are and how 
to retrieve them if needed? 

·  Airfield maintenance occurs each Friday from 0800 until 
approximately 1030.  No flying can occur while this is 
being conducted. 

·  Thursday afternoon training has now resumed from 
4PM until dark.  It is a great time to come out, enjoy the 
comradery, and encourage new potential RC aviation 
enthusiasts.   
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Treasurers Report: by Chris Berardi 
 
No report at this time. 
 
Sabre: by Gerrl Yarrash Model Air Plane Senior News Editor 

 

This incredibly detailed, 1/3-scale F-86 is the handiwork of the United Kingdom’s Phil Noel of Pinnacle Aviation (and 
rumor has it that the plane will be competing in Top Gun this year!). Modeled after a  Sabre used in the German air force 
around 1958, this model started life as a Tomahawk kit and is powered by a 210 to 260 N-rated turbine engine. It’s 
absolutely stunning.  

 
 

SAE: by Gerry Stanford Thunderbird SAE Coordinator 
 
SAE 2017 by all accounts was a tremendous success; however, the best is yet to come. Yes, there are great prizes to be 
awarded but there is more, much more with a catch (it's in the very small print <grin>). You must be present to enjoy the 
additional festivities we have prepared for you. For those who are unable to attend the meeting. not to worry. any prize 
drawn with your name will be secured until we can get it to you. Look forward in seeing you at our next meeting. 
 
 



�
�

����� ����
�

 
SAE: by Tom Blakeney 
 
The following was received from Samuel Barill, Collegiate Program Manager: 
 
“Those who can, do. Those who can do more, volunteer” 
 
“The world is hugged by the faithful arms of volunteers” 
 
Tom, and all: (Tom, please share this with your group and the Thunderbirds and anyone else that needs to see this) 
 
My heartfelt thanks goes out to you and all that took part in last weeks’ SAE Aero Design competition. Your efforts and 
planning were perfect and everything ran smoothly. Six rounds !!! Beat the weather and we came away with a great event. 
 
Tom, you and the whole group should be proud !!! CONGRATULATIONS !!! 
 
You know these events don’t happen without volunteers and SAE has the best. Thank you doesn’t seem like nearly enough 
!!! 
 
I am looking forward to working with all of you again soon. 
 
Tom…great job and thank you (oh, and be sure to let Robin know how much we appreciated all the work she did !!!:)  
 
Take care 
 
Samuel Barill, Collegiate Program Manager 
 
… and now it’s my turn: 
 
I am running out of superlatives to describe what a fantastic job the Thunderbirds do in supporting Aero Design. West 2017 
has been noted by many as the best run Aero Design event, ever. This was due in large part to the dedication of a large 
number of Thunderbird volunteers taking care of all the small and large details at the field and at Technical and Safety 
Inspection. The site was beautifully prepared, our volunteers were on time and knew their jobs and everyone stayed flexible 
so we could adjust things a bit here and there. The inevitable little glitches were few and far in between and did not keep 
things from running very smoothly. The SAE staff and the Aero Design rules committee members that were at the event 
were completely impressed. 
 
I want to thank each and every one of you for your long hours of hard work that made the event a success.  
 
If you were a volunteer at the event, please be sure to make the meeting on Monday, March 27. We will be having the 
volunteer raffle that night. I stopped by Roy’s Hobby Shop on Saturday and nearly filled up my van with raffle prizes for 
the Thunderbird volunteer raffle. The prizes include a DX9, a DX6 Black, an OS .46AX, an OS .65AX, lots of planes, both 
glow and electric, a nice selection of the newest fun E-flite uMX electrics, and more. I also have a fun and unique computer-
related token of appreciation for every volunteer that participated. We are making up raffle tickets for each and every 
worker and you get one raffle ticket for each half day of volunteer service for the event.  
 
And we have even more good news: Fort Worth is “off” in 2018, with the two events being held in Van Nuys, Ca and 
Lakeland, FL, so we have two years to rest up before the next Aero Design event! 
 
See you at the meeting.  Tom Blakeney 
 
Once again mother nature and the Texas Weather did not fail us during the SAE event. Amazing all four seasons in two 
days. Saturday yielded sunny skies, balmy winds, and temps in the mid 70s. Sunday yielded cloudy skies, blustery 20 – 25 
mph winds from the north, and temps in the low 40s. 
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… and let us not forget team Huntsville 
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Safety 
 

The safety/health tip for this month comes from the "Safety Comes First" article in the January 2017 issue of Model Aviation 
magazine. Most of us remember to apply sun screen to protect our arms, legs, and face from sun damage when we are flying. 
But, what about our lips. That's right, I said lips. They are subject to skin cancer also from long exposure to the sun. Early 
detection is treatable and a friend of mine was recently treated. Recovery can be quite inconvenient, especially if you like to 
eat and drink. There are a number of lip balm products with SPF 15 to SPF 50 protection available at most local pharmacies. 
I feel that it is a super good idea that we all consider this additional protection if you haven't already. I purchased my 
product at the CVS pharmacy. 
Happy flying.  Mel Wells Safety Officer 

 
Road to Top Gun: by Gerry Yarrish Model Airplane News Senior Editor 
 
If you’ve thought that electric powered airplanes aren’t all 
that exciting, wait till you get a load of Mike Barbee’s latest 
Top Gun entry, the King Air C-90 twin. Teaming up with 
pilot Frank Noll, they will be competing with the King Air 
C-90 in the Team Class. The 25% scale King Air twin is 
built from a Bob Patton design, and has an impressive 155 
inch wingspan and is 110 inches long. 
 

 
 
The retracts are air-powered and his own design. Power 
will come from a pair of geared electric, Kontronicks 
motors with 200 amp Kontronicks speed controllers. The 3-
blade propellers are from Vario and are ground adjustable 
for pitch. Flight testing will begin with 21 5/16 pitch to start 
with. The Fuselage is fiberglass, and the wings have foam 
cores that are sheeted. The paint job is military, (the only 
one painted these colors), and it the Navy Military Heritage 
scheme. 
This will Mike’s 27th year attending Top Gun and during 
that time he has entered 10 different airplanes. Mike has 
been flying RC for 37 years and specifically with scale 
aircraft for the past 30. 

 

 
 

 
 
Mike is also the President of NASA, the Special Interest 
Group of the AMA which supports and promotes scale in 
RC, Control Line, free flight and helicopters. Mike is also 
the East Coast Chairman for U.S. Scale Masters 
Association. Mike will also be flying his big Grumman FM-
2 Wildcat at Top Gun in the Expert Class. 
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Members Photos 
 

   
Mel Wells’ Dehaviland Beaver     Woody’s recent Purchase at WAMS Swap Meet  

 

THUNDERBIRD 2016 CALENDAR 
 

DATE   EVENT     POINT OF CONTACT 
 
April 22   SPA Contest     Gary Alphin 
 
May 13   Warbird Fly-In    Ed Kettler 
 
July 4   Club Picnic     Club Officers 
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August 5   Summer Float Fly    Woody Lake 
 
??    Try RC Day     Ed Kettler 
 
September 23-24  SPA      Gary Alphin 
 
September 30 Oct 1 Pylon Race     Gary James, Sarge Bell 
 
October 21 -22  Aliance AirShow 
 
    Benbrook Heritage Fest 
 
October 21   Electric Fly-In     Tom Blakeney 
 
November 5  Winter Float Fly 
 
November ?  Toys for Tots 
 
December 9  Club Christmas Party 
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President:  James Meadows 
E-Mail: jamslam1099@gmail.com

Vice President:  Gary Cummings 
E-Mail: 
gary.a.cummings@sbcglobal.net�
 

Secretary:  Bill Lake�
E-Mail: wjl728@yahoo.com 

Treasurer:  Chris Berardi        
E-Mail: mikadopilot@gmail.com 

Safety Officer: Mel Wells               
E-Mail: malekat@sbcglobal.net   

Pilot’s Log:  Woody Lake                       
E-Mail: at6pilot@att.net�����������������������������������

 
Club Officers 2016 

 

          
Pres: James Meadows VP: Gary Cummings Sec: Bill Lake  Safety: Mel Wells  Treas: Chris Berardi 
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Roy’s Hobby Shop  817 268-0210   JT’s Hobby Shop  817 244-6171 
1309 Norwood Dr. Hurst TX 76053   8808 Camp Bowie Blvd. Fort Worth TX 76116 
www.royshobby.com     jtshobby@yahoo.com�

 
Local Area Events

 

     
 


